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Title:-
hackney carriage and private hire vehicleS additional condition – 

THE LIFTING OPERATIONS AND LIFTING EQUIPMENT REGULATIONS 1998 (LOLER)



Report of:-
HEAD OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION SERVICES



Report reference:-
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Summary:-

The Panel are requested to consider attaching an additional condition to the licensing of Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Vehicles, which relates to the production of a certificate confirming that any lifting equipment fitted to the vehicle has been tested and certified as being safe in accordance with LOLER regulations.

Recommendation:-

Members are requested to include the additional condition immediately for new applicants and for Hackney Carriages from their renewal date of 1st August 2004 and for Private Hire Vehicles from their renewal date of 16th January 2005.

Contact Officer:
Barry Sharrock


Ext:
7027

Note: In compliance with section 100d of the local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985 the report has been prepared in part from the following papers: LOLER Regulations

To:  The Chairman and Members of the Licensing and Regulatory Panel 7th July 2004
HISTORY

The Lifting Operations and Lifting Equipment Regulations 1998 (LOLER) were    

introduced to ensure the safe provision and use of lifting equipment. The legislation 

applies to lifts and hoists that are used to lift people or loads.

Enquiries have been made with The Health & Safety Executive who have  

now confirmed that these regulations also apply to the wheelchair lifts that are 

frequently fitted to mini-buses  which are adapted to  carry wheelchair passengers.

Carlisle City Council have licensed several of these vehicles, mainly used for contract work at premises such as James Rennie School.

New regulations have recently been adopted in London to license private hire vehicles for the first time. These regulations also include a requirement for all wheelchair lifts to be tested in accordance with LOLER requirements.

LEGISLATION

Sections 47 & 48 of The Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 permits Local Authorities to attach conditions to licences granted to Hackney Carriages and Private Hire Vehicles provided the conditions are “reasonable”.
RECOMMENDATION

It is recommended that the following condition be attached to all new applications for Hackney Carriages and Private Hire Vehicles and to renewals for Hackney Carriages from 1st August 2004 and for Private Hire Vehicle renewals from 16th January 2005.

“Any equipment fitted to the vehicle for the purpose of lifting a wheelchair into the vehicle must have been tested in accordance with the requirements of the Lifting Operations and Lifting Equipment Regulations 1998 during the 6 months prior to being first licensed and at each subsequent renewal and be so certified”.

Prepared by B J Sharrock

Licensing Officer
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